SAMPLE  LETTER
RE:  SB 312 (Leyva) Toxic Fragrance & Flavors Chemical Right to Know Act - Request for Signature
Dear Governor Newsom,
NCRA expresses our support for SB 312, which would require the disclosure of potentially harmful ingredients in cosmetic and professional salon products, in the interests of public health, workers, consumers, and for environmental health and justice. 
SB 312 would require companies selling retail cosmetics or professional salon products to report any fragrance or flavor ingredients to the California Safe Cosmetics Program that appear on one or more of the 23 authoritative hazard lists referenced in the bill. The Safe Cosmetics Program will make this information available on its publicly accessible database. For the first time ever, this disclosure will give the public and professional salon workers the access to information they need to avoid harmful fragrance and flavor ingredients in the cosmetic products they bring into their homes and workplaces every day. 
Currently, there are no federal or state laws that require the disclosure of fragrance or flavor ingredients in retail cosmetics or professional salon products. Consequently it is perfectly legal for companies to hide chemicals that have documented negative impacts on human health and the environment under the word “fragrance” or “flavor” on their product labels. There are many  companies that already voluntarily disclose fragrance and flavor ingredients, because they believe that the public has a right to know what ingredients are in the products they buy and use. 
The absence of federal or state disclosure laws creates an uneven playing field whereby some companies are disclosing ingredients voluntarily, while others are allowed to keep potentially harmful ingredients a secret. 
The use of fragrance in consumer products is pervasive and almost impossible to avoid. Fragrance chemicals are found in more than 95% of shampoos, conditioners, hair styling products, antiperspirants and shaving products as well as fine fragrances, body spray and lotions. Disclosure of toxic fragrance ingredients would give Californians the knowledge and power to select safer products. 

The problem of harmful fragrance and flavor chemicals is not confined to consumers. Professional salon workers are disproportionately exposed to fragrance chemicals in the workplace. Hairdressers and beauticians have a 47-fold higher risk of fragrance skin allergies than people in other occupations. The California Work-Related Asthma Prevention Program has documented that use of fragranced products in the workplace is associated with work-related-asthma. Workers have a right to know what fragrance ingredients they would be exposed to, so as to avoid and minimize their potential health risks. 
NCRA supports legislatively mandated disclosure of fragrance and flavor ingredients, so that all consumers and workers will be protected. We believe that SB 312 will provide the public and salon workers the right to know the ingredients information that they want and deserve. 

For the above reasons, NCRA respectfully urges your signature for SB 312.
Sincerely,
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